REGIONAL CONFERENCE ON MIGRATION (RCM)

REGIONAL CONSULTATION GROUP ON MIGRATION (RCGM)

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE LIAISON OFFICER NETWORK 

FOR CONSULAR PROTECTION 

Managua, Nicaragua
June 24, 2014
The Liaison Officer Network for Consular Protection held its ordinary meeting on June 24, 2014 in Managua, Nicaragua, prior to the meeting of the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM) with the participation of representatives from the following countries: Canada, Costa Rica, the Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama and the United States of America. 

The Network submits its report for consideration to the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM), as follows: 

1. To thank Guatemala, Nicaragua, Honduras, Canada, Mexico, the United States of America, El Salvador and Costa Rica for their reports on advances relating to protection and consular services.
2. To thank Nicaragua for the summary on the status of the Memorandum of Understanding for the Establishment of the Consular Protection and Humanitarian Assistance Network of Central America and the Dominican Republic in Mexico; in this sense, Honduras expressed its commitment to push forward the approval and entry into force of this document.
3. To take note of the proposal from Costa Rica regarding a possible Regional Cooperation Agreement for the Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants in RCM Member Countries. Member Countries also agreed to submit their comments by September 15th at the latest. Costa Rica offered to work thoroughly on the proposal with interested countries. El Salvador announced that it would work on the proposal jointly with Costa Rica.
4. To thank Honduras for its proposal regarding possible future actions as a follow up to the seminars-workshops on strengthening the abilities of consular authorities to assist and protect the labor rights of migrants.  El Salvador, Nicaragua and Guatemala expressed their interest in training their consular officials on this subject. Nicaragua proposed the drafting of a guide or manual of reference for these officials. 
5. To thank the Regional Network of Civil Society Organizations for Migration (RNCOM) for its presentation on the advances and challenges in the region relating to consular protection. They also expressed their interest in reactivating the Ad-hoc Working Group between the RCM and the RNCOM.
6. To thank the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) for their presentation of the study on the needs of the families of missing migrants. 
7. To thank Mexico for the update on the activities of the Global Consular Forum. Mexico and Canada committed to jointly draft an update of this forum and distribute it to RCM Member Countries by means of the Technical Secretariat.
8. To take note of the following proposals of new activities: 

· To thank IOM for its proposal to hold a training workshop on existing RCM approved regional guidelines on repatriation and safe return of migrants, in particular children; the funding would be provided by the IOM. El Salvador expressed its interest in hosting the event.
· Nicaragua and Honduras will draft a concept note for a possible workshop with the purpose of drafting general guidelines for the consular protection of migrant workers.
